

扫码查看解析

# 2019-2020学年四川省内江市八年级(上)期末试卷

### 英语

注:满分为80分。

## 二、阅读理解(共4小题;每小题6分,满分30分)第一节(共4小题;每小题6分,满分30分)

1. 阅读下列短文, 从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中, 选出最佳选项.

#### Eric London

I went to climb the mountains with my friends last weekend. The weather was warm. We took a walk in the mountains and saw quite a few animals. They were cute. There were lots of flowers.

#### Jane New York City

I went to the countryside with my family and stayed there for about two weeks. The air there was clean. Every day, we fed the chickens, milked the cows, played with the dogs and went fishing. We had a good time.

#### Linda Toronto

I went to a beautiful beach with my classmates last summer. We stayed in a hotel near the sea. It was clean and quiet. We stayed there for five days. Every day we went swimming in the sea.

#### Lu JingHangzhou

I found the summer vacation was not so interesting as I imagined. It was very hot, so I had to spend most of the time staying at home, watching TV, listening to the radio and playing with my dog. Sometimes, I went to visit my relatives.

- (1) With whom did Eric go to climb the mountains?
  - A. His friends. B. H.
    - B. His family.
- C. His classmates. D. Linda.
- (2) How long did Jane stay in the countryside?
  - A. Two days.
- B. Five days.
- C. Nine days.
- D. Fourteen days.

- (3) Who went to a beach last summer?
  - A. Eric.
- B. Jane.
- C. Linda.
- D. Lu Jing.

#### 2. 阅读下列短文, 从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中, 选出最佳选项.

Like many other young boys, I don't know what I wanted to be when I was a middle school student. My mother advised me to be a pianist. However, I could not stand spending all of my time in front of a piano. My father wanted me to be a teacher like him, but it seemed that I was not interested in it.

I had my own goal(目标) after I went to high school. I got a part-time(兼职) job at the school radio station and I found it interesting. I liked to discuss school life and my favorite music with my classmates on the radio. I kept on doing this job during the next six years. When I left the college, I got a full-time job at our local (当地) radio station. My <u>career</u> started. My program is successful and I have lots of fans. I enjoy my job and my life now.



	(1)	What is the writer's father?									
		A. A pianist. B. A pilot. C. A doctor. D. A teacher.									
<ul><li>(2) When did the writer begin his part-time job?</li><li>A. When he was a middle school student. B. When he was a high school student.</li><li>C. When he was a college student. D. After he left the college.</li></ul>											
							(3) What's the Chinese for the underlined word "career"in the text?				
								A. 协议. B. 事业. C. 经历. D. 习惯.			
	(4)	What's the best title for the text?									
A. No job is easy to get B. My part – time job and full – time job											
		C. The part – time job made me successful									
		D. Study hard to make your dream come true									
3.		Friends are very important in everyone's life because friends are always there when we									
	need	them. It's great to have many friends, and I can't think about my life without my friends.									
		My best friend is Lisa. When I first met her, I was five. She is one year older than me. Now									
	she i	s in the same class with me, in Grade 7. She is tall and quite thin. She has long curly blond									
	hair a	and blue eyes. I am not so beautiful. Sometimes I wish I could be as beautiful as she is.									
		My name's Molly. I am tall enough but a little fat. Lisa and I like doing a lot of things									
	toget	her and talking about different things. She always helps me with my math and I sometimes									
	help	her with her English and history. I had to do a report on science once, but I didn't									
	unde	rstand what the teacher said. The next day, I read it in front of the class. But the teacher told									
	me tl	nat my report was wrong and all my classmates laughed at (嘲笑) me. I felt very bad about									
myself. Lisa was the only one who didn't laugh at me. She tried to be nicer than anybody else and make me happy.											
								I am a shy person and sometimes I feel that people don't understand me. Lisa is friendly			
and everybody loves her. She is also smart and she can deal with (解决) everything. I am											
	happy to have a friend like her.										
	根据	材料内容选择最佳答案.									
	(1)	When Molly first met Lisa, Lisa was years old.									
	(0)	A. 5 B. 6 C. 7									
	(2)	Lisa always helps Molly with her									
	(2)	A. math B. English C. history									
	(3)	Why did Molly feel bad after reading the report?									
		A. Because Lisa did better than her. B. Because she didn't read it aloud.									
	(4)	C. Because her classmates laughed at her. Which of the following words CANNOT describe(描述) Lisa?									
	(4)	A. Shy.  B. Friendly.  C. Smart.									
	(5)	What can we learn from the passage?									
	(0)	A. Lisa is taller than Molly. B. Molly is more beautiful than Lisa.									
		C. Molly is happy to have a friend like Lisa.									
	Name and the										
4.	阅读	下列短文, 从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中, 选出最佳选项.									

Canadian Geese(大雁) are large blue and white birds. When autumn comes, they have to

fly south where the weather is warmer. The winters are so cold in Canada that the birds will die



if they stay there.

Last spring, Bill Lishman found sixteen young Canadian Geese on his farm. They had lost their parents. Bill thought, "These young birds won't know what to do in the autumn. " He had a small plane and he decided to teach the birds to follow him. All through the summer, he went on short trips in his plane and the young geese flew after him.

When the cold weather arrived in the autumn, Bill flew to Virginia in the United States, 600 miles south of his home in Canada. The geese followed him all the way. Bill left the geese in Virginia and he returned home.

This spring, Bill was waiting for the birds to come back. They didn't arrive, Bill flew to Virginia to get them. He looked for them for two weeks, but he couldn't find them. When he arrived back home, he found the geese waiting for him. They had found their way home without him!

- (1) Why should Canadian Geese fly to the south in autumn?
  - A. It's not far from their home. B. There is enough food there.
  - C. There is water for them. D. It's warm in south.
- (2) What did Bill decide to do in paragraph 2?
  - A. Take back the geese to the farm. B. Buy another big farm for the geese.
  - C. Teach the geese how to fly after him. D. Make a plane like a goose for the geese.
- (3) What does the underlined word"them" refer to(指代)?
  - A. Geese.

5.

- B. Weeks.
- C. Animals.
- D. Planes.

- (4) Which can describe Canadian Geese?
  - A. They aren't smart. B. They can't fly themselves. C. They can find the way home.
  - D. They live in the same place in a year.

### 二、根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有一项为多余选项。

My W	Varm-hearted Mother	
One day when I was about twelve, I	went to a restaurant for dinner with my family	y.
(1) When my mom and I wa	lked to the restaurant from our car, a girl abou	t my age
and her mother came up to us. (2)	My mom immediately(立即) asked whe	ere they
kept their things. "That old car across the	e street, " said the girl. "Six of my family live i	in it.
My mom said she had something to	do, and after handing them a few dollars, we	said
goodbye. (3)		
But she didn't come.		
About one hour later, my mom came	e. She said she went home and brought some f	food and
clothes to the girl. (4)She to	old me that we were lucky and that the girl's far	mily
wasn't so lucky. I dressed in almost new	clothes but her clothes were so old. (5)	•••
My mom really did the right thing, " I the	ought to myself.	
A. Thank you Mom and I love you.		
B.I asked her why she helped those peop	le.	
C.It was a cold day, and the wind was blo	owing hard.	
D. They asked if we had any spare change	e (多余的零钱).	



	E.Then, my mother sent me inside the restaurant with my dad.					
	F.And	d I had my bedro	om but she had to sta	y in a cold car with	5 other people.	
	1.					
	2.					
	3.					
	4.					
	5.					
三	、语言	<b>宇知识运用(共</b>	1小题;满分10分)			
6.	阅读	下面短文, 从短	文后各题所给的A、	B、C和D四个选项	中,选出可以填入空台	1处的最
	佳选:	项.				
	(	On a very sunny	afternoon this summe	er, I was driving hom	e. When the car was n	ear
	a(1)_	, I fo	ound one of the traffic	lights(交通灯) didn	t work. And	
	a(2)_	was	standing in the middle	e of the crossing. Th	ere were too many cars	s. And the
	weath	ner was too (3)_	. The fact	was that he was doing	ng a(an)(4)	_job.
		[ saw a(5)	on the corner. I	wanted to buy some	water for the policema	an!But I
	felt a	little(6)	to do it fora stra	nger(陌生人). At las	t I went to the store to	buy
	water	. Next I found it	was not easy to give	the water to him on t	the(7) cros	sing. He
	is bus	sy directing(指挥	f) traffic.			
	]	But I had to try.	I drove into the crossi	ng, and gave him the	e(8) . Thou	ugh he
	wasn'	t able to take it,	he broke into a smile,	and said, "(9)	" Then I went h	ome
	by(10		appily.			
	(1)	A. crossing	B. house	C. school	D. theatre	
	(2)	A. student	B. cleaner	C. shopper	D. policeman	
	(3)	A. windy	B. cool	C. hot	D. cold	
	(4)	A. hard	B. easy	C. boring	D. interesting	
	(5)	A. restaurant	B. store	C. bank	D. station	
	(6)	A. upset	B. simple	C. smart	D. shy	
	(7)	A. beautiful	B. famous	C. busy	D. quiet	
	(8)	A. phone	B. photo	C. book	D. water	
	(9)	A. Sorry	B. Thank you	C. No problem	D. You're wrong	
	(10)	A. car	B. bike	C. bus	D. subway	
四	、句子	子成分(共 5小是	题;每小题1分,满分	5分)		
7.	指出	下列句子划线音	序分是什么成分,从A	、B、C、D中选出	正确答案	
	Stude	ents these days o	ften have a lot of wor	ries		
	A. 主	三语	B. 谓语	C. 宾语	D. 定语	
8.	指出	下列句子划线音	『分是什么成分, 从A	、B、C、D中选出。	正确答案	
	Then lunch will be in the school hall at 12:00.					
	A. 详	得语	B. 表语	C. 宾语	D. 定语	



,	It is difficult to make	robots really thin	nk <u>like a human</u> .	
	A. 定语	B. 状语	C. 宾语	D. 真正主语
10.	We are very sad that 成分, 从A、B、C、			her.指出下列句子划线部分是什么
	A. 状语	B. 谓语	C. 表语	D. 主语
11.	指出下列句子划线-	部分是什么成分	,从A、B、C、D中	选出正确答案
	He passed the Englis	sh teacher his ho	mework.	
	A. 间接宾语	B. 定语	C. 状语	D. 直接宾语
五、	单词填空(共10小是	题;每小题1分,活	5分10分)	
12.	根据下列句意及所:	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词.	
	George will go to the	e 1	to get some book	S.
13.	根据下列句意及所:	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词	
	You look tired. You'd	d better stop and	have a r	_(休息).
14.	根据下列句意及所:	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词	
	Hi, Lily, I have two	t	for the film. Would	l you like to go with me?
15.	根据下列句意及所:	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词	
	—Tom answered the	difficult question	n quickly.	
	—Yeah. I think he is	really s		
16.	根据下列句意及所:	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词	
	The old man exercise	es every day and	he is very h	
17.	根据下列句意及所统	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词	
	—Where did you go	on v	last summer	?
	—I went to Penang i			
18.	根据下列句意及所统	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词	
	I'm feeling h	Let	's go to the restaurant i	near the school.
19.	根据下列句意及所:	给单词的首字母	写出所缺单词	
	He lost his wallet, ar	nd had to walk he	ome because he didn't	have any m .

9. 指出下列句子划线部分是什么成分,从A、B、C、D中选出正确答案

20. 根据下列句意及所给单词的首字母写出所缺单词



	Lisa w the first prize for singing Chinese songs last week.
21.	根据下列句意及所给单词的首字母写出所缺单词
	He fell off his bike and h his right leg.
七、	书面表达(满分15分)
22.	假定你叫李华. 你校英语报English for Teens正在开展以"I want to be. "为题的征文活动,
	请根据以下提示,写一篇征文,向报社投稿.
	1. 想当作家;2. 原因:喜欢写作;与他人分享自己的思想和情感很有趣;
	3. 如何实现梦想:学好汉语和英语;多阅读;坚持写作.
	参考词汇:思想和情感: thoughts and feelings
	要求:
	1. 所写内容必须包括以上要点;2. 文中不得出现真实姓名和校名;
	3. 内容连贯, 并进行合理拓展;4. 80词左右.

I want to be…